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GUIDE TO RELIGIOUS 
ACCOMMODATION

WHAT IS RELIGIOUS ACCOMMODATION? 

Under the B.C. Human Rights Code, employers and providers of public services and 
facilities (such as universities) have a mandatory 
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• Moving the exam to a different day.
• Providing additional time to the student to break their fast and/or pray during the

class/exam.

How much accommodation is enough? What is meant by undue hardship? 

The law requires SFU to accommodate employees and students to the point of undue 
hardship. If providing a certain accommodation would result in undue hardship to the 
University, SFU has no obligation to provide that accommodation. What constitutes 
undue hardship is determined on a case-by-case basis, but generally speaking, the 
University would need to show that accommodating a religious belief, observance, or 
practice would create unduly onerous conditions. Factors that are relevant to assessing 
undue hardship may include: 

• Availability of human resources and financial resources;
• Disruption to the workplace, collective agreement, or learning or teaching

environment;
• The effect of the accommodation on the rights or morale of other employees or

students;
• The cost of the proposed accommodation;
• Any impact on efficiency and productivity;
• Any impact on the healthy and safety of the individual, other employees or

students, or the general public; and
• SFU’s other legal obligations.

Accommodation should be requested at the earliest possible opportunity, as it may not 
be possible to accommodate last-minute requests without suffering undue hardship. 
When important dates are released (e.g. exam dates and project deadlines), you should 
immediately consider whether you will require religious accommodation. 

How do I request religious accommodation? 

Students should submit religious accommodation requests directly to their instructors. 
Employees should submit religious accommodation requests directly to their 
supervisors. You should: 

• Request accommodation at the earliest possible opportunity (as it may not be
possible to accommodate last-minute requests). If you initially requested 
accommodation in person or over telephone or Zoom, it is a good idea to 

/students/multifaith/resources/accommodation.html
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However, if necessary, sincerity can be assessed by analyzing whether the religious 
belief is consistent with the individual’s other current religious practices. SFU may 
inquire into the sincerity of a belief by considering: 
 

• The spiritual nature of the belief; 
• Previous religious experience; 
• The relationship between those previous religious beliefs and the person’s 

current beliefs; 
• The connection between the religious belief and the requested 

accommodation; and 
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